
Superintendent Report 10/6/23
Updates from around the district and the state.

1. Thursday, October 12, 2023 marks our 40th day of student attendance. The first quarter
ends on Oct. 13 and Parent/Teacher conferences are the nights of Oct. 12 and 17 from
4-8 pm.

2. The Open House for the new Career and Technical Education Center was held earlier
this week and was a great event. I heard from many who passed through the doors that
they were impressed with the facility and excited about the future learning opportunities
of our students. A few photos from the evening are included below.

3. I had the opportunity to attend the Illinois Association of School Administrators (IASA)
superintendents conference last week in Springfield. There was a good turnout with
three dynamic keynote speakers and several beneficial breakout sessions.

4. The ROE Health Life Safety building walkthroughs on September 15 and 21 were very
successful with only minor items identified as needing addressed and already has. Tim
will provide more information as a part of his report.

5. Attached you will find a copy of the next requirement regarding the minimum base salary
for teachers, an annual mandatory adjustment aligned to the Consumer Price Index
(CPI). Our contract is currently ahead of this threshold.

6. Attached is the annual proclamation from the Illinois Governor acknowledging our
principals as a part of Principal Appreciation Week, October 15-21, 2023. Our principals
are among the best in the state and we are fortunate to have them in our district.

7. Regarding certain agenda items, here is some additional, more specific information:
a. Special Presentation

i. Mr. Ryerson and select GHS staff will be making recommendations to the
Board regarding a new SEL support for students.

ii. I will be presenting on Standards Based Reporting (Part I).
b. We will be having a short quarterly review on the progress of Board Goals for the

year. You will see that you are making steady progress on each.














